SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 21st April 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT

Cllrs M J Pettitt (Chairman), N Aldis, M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Gale, P Jones,  C Osborne, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman and G White

Together with three electors of the Parish and PC Lee Prutton.

1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllrs Broughton, O’Leary, Smith and Mrs Sutton.  Apologies were also received from Cllr Osborne for late arrival. 
2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F91/07)

(a) Prejudicial Interests

Cllr Osborne – Agenda Item 9 (Pavilion charges only) as Chairman of Sandy Football Club a potential user of the facility.
(b) Personal interests
Cllr Blaine – Planning Application BC/CC/2008/19 as a Governor of Robert Peel School where the unit is situated.
Cllr Gale – Agenda Item 9 (Pavilion charges only) as Vice President of Sandy Colts FC and Life Member of Sandy Cricket Club, potential users of the facility.

Cllr Gale – Planning Application 08/00512/FULL as a personal friend of the applicant.

Cllr Pettitt -  Agenda Item 9 (Pavilion charges only) as Vice President of Sandy Colts FC, potential user of the facility.

Cllr Pettitt -  Planning Application 08/00512/FULL as a personal friend of the applicant.

Cllr Scott -  Agenda Item 9 (Pavilion charges only) as President of Sandy FC, potential user of  the facility.  
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council 
(F92/07)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
4. Minutes








(F93/07)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 10th March 2008 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting on Monday 7th April 2008, were signed.

5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(F94/07)

The Clerk reported that the items authorised for purchase by the Estimates Meeting held in January were in the process of being ordered.  A written report would be presented to the next meeting on 2nd June 2008.

Resolved: That the report be noted.

6. Correspondence with Police and Bedford Housing Link (F95/07)

Cllr Blaine reported on the results of his investigations with Bedford Housing Link.  He had also been speaking to the Head of their funding providers, Supporting People at Beds CC, Mr Kyle. In addition he had requested that one of the Beds CC Overview and Scrutiny Committees looked at Supporting People’s work.  

Concerns he had raised included: the number of the “Halfway Houses” in the area; the destination of evicted residents - who are referred to other agencies such as the YMCA or Bedford FOYER; the presence of CCTV cameras at the houses – these are unmonitored and record the visitors to the premises.   

A letter had been received from District Cllr Lynch informing Members that he was in the process of arranging a meeting with various interested parties, including the residents and police to discuss the situation with the “Halfway Houses” in Sandy.  The Mayor had been approached to chair the meeting.
PC Prutton reported that the police had a good working relationship with the Housing Link and were kept informed of the movements of residents into and out of the houses.

Both Inspector Egan and Janet Prince of Housing Link had responded to the Clerk’s letters and these would be distributed to Members.

Two residents of Friar’s Walk spoke to the meeting about the difficulties they faced living in proximity to the homes and supporting the idea of a meeting.


Resolved: (a) That Town Council supports the suggestion for a meeting with the various involved parties as suggested by Cllr Lynch.
(b) That the meeting should take place in the Council Chamber and that dates should be offered to Cllr Lynch for the meeting.

(c) That Mr Kyle, Head of Supporting People and County Cllrs John Scott and Peter Blaine be invited to attend the meeting.

Members then received and considered the additional report which had been previously circulated, concerning the accommodation of the Police Neighbourhood team within the Council Offices.  PC Prutton clarified some points regarding time spent in Sandy.  Members welcomed the initiative as a positive step (although the ideal would still be the re-opening of the Police Station).
Resolved: (a) That the initiative of establishing a police presence in the Council Offices should be pursued.
(b) That the Premises Sub-Committee be requested to meet to consider any changes needed to the Committee Room to accommodate the police.
7. Grounds Maintenance Equipment (F96/07)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: (a) That the Line Marker be purchased from Biggleswade Town Council at a cost of £300, to be paid for from the Interest on Capital Account.

(b) That a replacement verticut reel for the scarifier provided by Town Council for the use of the Bowl’s Club be purchased at a cost of £220, to be paid for from the Interest on Capital Account.
8. Air space over Sandy

(F97/07)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  There was also a display of the changes to flight paths over Sandy.  These were all at very high levels and Sandy was shown to be on the periphery of the proposed paths.

Resolved: That the Town Council does not participate in the air space changes consultation.
9. Sunderland Road Pavilion Working Group

(F98/07)

The minutes of the meeting held on 31st March 2008 were received and considered.  Cllr Osborne withdrew from the meeting on consideration of the charging policy for the facility.

Resolved: (a) That the Town Council endorses the further investigation of the various options for opening and closing and cleaning the Pavilion.

(b) That the Cricket Club Lease is amended to show usage of two changing rooms and the social room in the new pavilion.

(c) That the following charges for the use of the new Pavilion be approved:

Seasonal use of pitch and 2 changing rooms:

Sandy Colts
 Junior teams




£141.00

Sandy Colts Senior teams




£162.00

Sandy FC & other adult teams



£347.00

Seasonal use of Pitch, 2 changing rooms & education room

Sandy Cricket Club





£384.00

Seasonal use of 2 changing rooms

Other clubs







£180.00

Seasonal use of education/social room

Other clubs







£90.00

Casual use

Per 2 changing rooms





£16.50 inc vat

Social room

(regular users)



£40.00 inc vat

Social room 
(casual users up to 4 hrs)

£60.00 inc vat


(d) That the suggested amendments to the Sandy Town Council Lettings Policy be approved with one further amendment to the form – the use of the word hire instead of let in paragraph 1.

The Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was also considered.

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to Sandy Colts FC to inform them of the charges.
10. Premises Sub-committee

(F99/07)
The minutes of the Premises Sub-Committee held on Monday 7th April 2008 were received and considered.
It was reported that there would be a display case, surplus to requirements after the TIC move (similar to the temporary case housing Roman Coins in the Council Chamber). 

Resolved:  That the display case should be situated to the left of the French windows on the left hand side of the Chamber (looking from the doorway) and be used to house some of the gifts received from Malaunay.

Committee considered a new location for the banner sign outside the present TIC in Shannon Court.

Resolved: That the banner sign for the TIC be removed from Shannon Court and placed on the wall of the Council Offices in the pathway adjoining Cambridge Road.
11. Enhanced Parish Partnership Scheme
(F100/07)

The Clerk’s report and the information from Beds County Council which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Resolved:  That the priorities for the spending of the allocation of £15,000 should be:

(a) The Baulk streetlighting scheme (if eligible).

(b) Resurfacing footpaths in the Town Centre.

(c) Measures to highlight the fact that Sand Lane is used by children playing, walkers, joggers and riders.

12. Audit Committee Change of Date

(F101/07)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: That the Audit Committee shall meet next on Monday 16th June 2008.

13. Street Naming and Numbering

(F102/07)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: That the name “Sand Lane Business Park” be suggested for the former Morgan Matroc site.
14. Press release

(F103/07)

Resolved: That a press release is issued concerning the forthcoming meeting to discuss issues with regard to Single Homeless Accommodation in Sandy.
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